

## St Pinnock Parish Council

### Minutes of the Meeting of St Pinnock Parish Council held in the Community Hall. East Taphouse on Monday, 19<sup>th</sup> July 2021 at 7.30pm

**Present.** Cllrs. Miss C Spear (Chairman), D Mills (Vice Chairman), S Windmill. A Jevons, H Knapman, Mrs J Philp, D Stevens.

Also attending: Mrs J Hoskin (Parish Clerk)  
Cllr Jane Pascoe (Cornwall Council)  
Two members of the public.

Item No.		Action by
1	<p><b>Public Session for items on the agenda (10 minutes). Meeting then closes to the public, but parishioners and visitors are welcome to remain if they so wish.</b></p> <p>The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and invited the members of the public to address the council if they so wished. The owners of North Bosent Farm outlined the reasons for their recent planning applications and future plans for the site. The Chairman and Vice Chairman had visited the site.</p>	
2	<p><b>Apologies</b> for absence were received from Cllr J Emmerson.</p>	
3	<p><b>Members Declarations of Interest on items on the Agenda.</b> None declared at this stage of the meeting.</p>	
4.	<p><b>Report from Cornwall Council – Cllr J Pascoe.</b> Cllr Pascoe notified the meeting of the Cornwall Council Chairman’s chosen charity being the Cornwall Wildlife Trust. She spoke about the impact the Coronavirus had on the county and in particular the housing sectors for renting and home ownership. There were currently 576 families living in temporary accommodation.</p> <p>The new administration of the Council had decided to reinstate many of the local recycling bins in towns and villages.</p> <p>Councillors discussed the impact the new 30mph speed advisory signs was having on drivers travelling through East Taphouse and it was suggested the “30” be written on the road surface. Although the signs were having some impact it was felt average speed cameras would have a better effect. Cllr Pascoe had spoken with the local police and notified the meeting that the mobile speed cameras were going to visit Middle Taphouse and she would ask that they spend some time in East Taphouse.</p> <p>The 30mph sign outside The Laurels in Middle Taphouse was to be repositioned to allow visibility for the residents. The missing chevron was also being replaced.</p> <p>The process of registering the Village Green at Herodsfoot had been started by Lanreath Parish Council and this was a lengthy process. Their annual duck race was being held on the 24<sup>th</sup> July 2021.</p> <p>Cllr Pascoe spoke about the planning for North Bosent and advised councillors that the planning officer had issued the 5 day protocol following the parish councils response.</p>	

5	<p><b>To approve the Minutes of the Meetings held on the 21<sup>st</sup> June 2021.</b> The minutes of the meeting held on the 21<sup>st</sup> June 2021 were approved and signed by the Chairman; proposed by Cllr S Windmill, seconded by Cllr P Philp and unanimously agreed.</p>	
6	<p><b>Matters arising from the Minutes.</b> None.</p>	
7	<p><b>Accounts / Financial Matters –</b></p> <p><b>a) To approve the accounts presented.</b> The Council approved the payment of accounts. Proposed by Cllr S Windmill, seconded by Cllr J Philp.</p> <p>Ch 950 St Pinnock Community Hall – room hire June/July = £ 24.00  Ch 951 J Hoskin – clerks payment / expenses = £ 145.33  Ch 952 HMRC = £ 27.67</p>	
8	<p><b>Planning Applications – to record the councils response on the following applications and consider any further applications received between the publication of the agenda and the meeting.</b></p> <p><b>a)</b> No applications received.</p> <p><b>b) To note any pre-applications submitted to Cornwall Council. The Parish Council are not asked to comment on these types of applications.</b> Cllr D Mills notified the meeting of PA21/01849/PREAPP for the proposal to build five homes on a field adjacent to Braddock School. The council would await to be consulted on the full application before making any comment.</p> <p><b>c) Response from CC planning on Buzzards Roost.</b> Cllr Pascoe was awaiting a response from the planning department on the conditions applied to Buzzards Roost for the previous owner and the current situation.</p>	
9	<p><b>Playing Field, East Taphouse -to report on inspections and any work required. Update on the new bin and swing seats.</b> Nothing to report. The swing seats and bin had been ordered.</p>	Clerk
10	<p><b>Correspondence to be noted.</b> Circulated to Councillors and nothing further to report.</p>	
11	<p><b>Review of the Parish Council Policies – Standing Orders.</b> It was agreed that no changes be made to the Standing Orders. Proposed by Cllr A Jevons, seconded by Cllr H Knapman and unanimously agreed.</p> <p>The Financial Regulations to be reviewed at the next meeting.</p>	Clerk
12	<p><b>Connon Bridge Landfill Site – update on latest planning; response from Cornwall Council. To report on the meeting to be held on the 30<sup>th</sup> June 2021.</b> The Chairman and Vice Chairman reported on the virtual meeting held with Mr Tim Warne (Cornwall Council) on the 30<sup>th</sup> June 2021. It was noted that regulation 25 was to be issued that required SUEZ to answer all questions raised by statutory consultees including the parish council.</p> <p>The majority of councillors felt the proposed food waste transfer station and the operation to store road planning on the site was inappropriate for Connon and councillors raised the questioned why proposals were being made to reduce the black bag rubbish when the incinerator at St Dennis was not running at the 98%</p>	

	capacity to generate the expected amount of electricity. The success of recycling had reduced the anticipated number of general household black bag rubbish and therefore not enough was being collected to use the incinerator to it's maximum efficiency. Was the incinerator too big?	
<b>13</b>	<p><b>Parish Matters / Items for the next Agenda.</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ <b>Poddifer Bridge – response from the Forestry Commission / Cormac.</b> Cllr Pasoce notified the meeting that the Cormac were required to repair the bridge.</li> <li>○ <b>To discuss the venue for future parish council meetings.</b> Further to a discussion on the venues available it was suggested by the majority that meetings return to the room at Connon Chapel. Cllr D Mills abstained.</li> </ul>	
<b>14</b>	<b>Date of the next Meeting</b> – Monday, 16 <sup>th</sup> August 2021 at Connon Chapel. Cllr S Windmill gave his apologies for this meeting.	
<b>15</b>	<b>To close the Meeting.</b> There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.50pm to allow Councillors to conduct Agenda Item 16.	
<b>16</b>	<p><b>Closed Session – to review the Clerks working hours.</b> Having discussed the working hours with the Clerk it was proposed by Cllr A Jevons, seconded by Cllr D Stevens and unanimously agreed the hours be increased to 16 per month with immediate effect.</p> <p>The session closed at 9.00pm.</p>	

Dated. 16<sup>th</sup> August 2021

Signed.